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Mr.   President,

Kenya commends Ghana for the many impressive efforts it has made, since the last UPR Review, in ensuring the full enjoyment of fundamental rights and freedoms.  In particular, we have noted the enhancement of public education, sensitization and awareness creation programmes aimed at deepening peoples’ understanding of human rights, and the entrenchment of a culture of respect and dignity for people in the country. 

The Government has also on its own volition successfully reviewed the nation’s 1992 Constitution in the period 2010-2011. 

We have also noted that Ghana is implementing most of the UPR 1st cycle recommendations. In this regard, my delegation notes that important progress is being made on enhancing the rights and protections of women and children.
Our recommendation would be to encourage Ghana to give momentum to the process of completing the drafting of a National Human Rights Action Plan (NAHRAP) which would enable the country to address all human rights concerns in a comprehensive and holistic manner. 
I thank you.
